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PRESIDENT”S REPORT: 
 
I can’t believe that another month has gone by.  Where is 2019 going? 
 
A few weeks back I was watching television, probably sport, when 
somebody said: 
“It’s not the journey that counts, it’s the destination.” 
I thought about this and for me, in terms of woodturning, I cannot 
agree.  In board meetings we have been discussing increasing 
participation in the club. Well, reversing the above statement, I have 
to say, for me, it is the journey that counts.  For us the destination 
must be the product at the end of the process, a piece of turning or a 
carving. While bowls etc. can be very attractive I enjoy the whole 
process involved in the production of that object. Never has this been 
more in evidence that the past month. 
 
I spoke about collecting some banksia from a farm in Mangrove Mountain. We were fortunate in being able to 
go back for a second ‘dig’ at this wood.  Dom Pirlo, Tony Hartmann and I took Alan’s trailer to this farm and 
filled it with very colourful banksia. Last weekend I accompanied Dom Pirlo and Garry Buckman to Casino. 
Here we were able to fill a trailer with mango. It may seem a long way to go just for a trailer of wood but just 
the whole experience of a three- day trip with other club members was fantastic. 
 
Lastly I should have been collecting more 
wood yesterday, Wednesday, but 
unfortunately the contractors postponed 
due to an injury to one of their staff. This 
has now been delayed to next week.  
Hopefully by the time you read this edition 
of the Hobby Turner we will have a supply 
of English Oak at Alan’s. This is a lovely 
story. A lady phoned Garry Buckman 
offering wood from an English Oak, which 
she reluctantly had to have felled. She was 
adamant it was an English Oak as she had 
grown it herself from acorns collected in 
Hyde Park in Sydney. These oaks had in 
turn been grown from acorns collected in 
Hyde Park in London. She was sad to see 
the tree go but the roots were starting to 
become invasive but she was anxious to see as much of the wood as possible put to some use rather than going 
in the chipper. This was to be another opportunity for a few club members to spend a morning collecting the 
wood and taking it to Alan’s for the benefit of club members.  Hopefully this will happen next week.  
 
This now means that there is a supply of Camphor Laurel, Banksia, Yellow Poinciana and Jacaranda available 
to members. Remember, if you want some just phone Alan and agree a time, don’t just turn up and expect 
Alan to be available. Please clear up after yourself and leave Alan’s yard the way you would want your 
property kept. English Oak and Mango will be available shortly, I hope. 
 
Unfortunately, I shall not be at the September meeting: Yes, I am off on my travels again, this time to 
Namibia and South Africa. I am going with my wife on a visit by her Rotary Club. As several other members 
of the board are also away on holiday it has been decided to postpone the A.G.M. until October. This was 
discussed at the last club meeting in August. It is within the rules of the club as written in the constitution. The 
next meeting will be chaired by John Butlin, our vice president, and minuted by Alan Smith. Thanks to those 
two gentlemen for stepping in. 
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Finally, I just want to repeat my request from last month.  If you have any ideas to make our meetings more 
attractive to a wider audience of members, please contact me. We discussed this matter at the last club 
meeting but apart from a letter from Alan Smith I have received no other correspondence. 
 
Happy turning, carving and scroll sawing... Peter  
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
Reminder of Kevin West’s Design and Create a Masterpiece Challenge. 
 
To be completed for the October meeting:  
All members are encouraged to participate. 
The brief is to design and create an item involving 
the following skills: Turning, Lidded Box, Captive 
Ring, Beads and Coves, Finials, Intarsia, Surface 
Finishes, Offset Turning Segments, Carving, 
Pyrography, Clear and Coloured Resin Finishes, 
Painting, Embossing – and anything else you may 
wish to include in your creation. 
Use as many techniques as you can. 
Kevin is generously offering $400 in prize money 
for this Creative Challenge. 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
A psychiatrist was conducting a Group Therapy Session with five young 
mothers and their small children. "You all have obsessions," he stated. "I 
am concerned that these individual obsessions are going to impact your 
children." 
To the first mother, he said: "Mary, you are obsessed with eating. You've 
even named your daughter Candy." 
He turned to the second Mum: "Ann, your obsession is with money. It 
manifests itself in your children's names of Penny, Goldie and Frank. 
He turned to the third Mum, "Joyce: Your obsession is alcohol. This too 

shows itself in your children's names: of Brandy and Sherry. You have even called your cat: Whisky." 
He then turned to the fourth Mum: "June: Your obsession is with flowers. Your girls are called Rose, Daphne, 
and Poppy." 
At this point, the fifth mother, Kathy, quietly got up from her seat, took her little boy by the hand and 
whispered: "Come on Dick, this guy has no idea what he's talking about, grab Fanny and Willy, we're 
leaving... 
  

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjfppi087DkAhWIL48KHWLlC_YQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/629096641674298875/&psig=AOvVaw31e3pNkqLqX2MrWxFwXcYX&ust=1567471194554529�
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Minutes of the General Meeting  
held on Saturday 3rd August 2019 

 
The meeting was opened at 1.00pm by Peter Hamilton. 
Minutes taken by Dom Pirlo 
 
Guest Speaker:  
Brian [Skeeta] Wilson provided a thumbnail sketch. He 
shared some of his experiences growing up and joining the 
workforce. He learnt and developed many skills and his experiences were many and varied. Thank 
you, Brian. 

 
 
 
Show and Tell: Conducted by Alan Smith. 
 
 
 

 
Name: Item: Woods used: 
Steve Farr Bowl English Elm 
Steve Farr Gum Leaf Blackwood 
Bob Chivers Bowl Queensland Maple 
Bill Allen Burl Bowl Red Mallee 
Bill Allen Burl Bowl Red Mallee 
John Butlin                                     Bowl                                              Bimble Box Burl 
John Butlin                                     Saucer                                            Bimble Box Burl 
John Butlin                                     Bowl                                              Jacaranda and Red She Oak 
 
Alan commented on the high quality of workmanship and variety of items presented by members. He 
encouraged more members to display their work at our monthly meetings. 
 
The Show and Tell challenge was awarded to Bill Allen who won a $10 gift voucher. 
 
Attendance: 25 members 8 apologies, 0 associates and 0visitors. 
 
Apologies: Lois Watt, Reg Watt, Bob Norris, David 
Farrell, Carol Jennings, Garry Buckman,  
 
Welfare: Club member, Viv Davenport passed away 
last week. Condolences on behalf of Club members 
were expressed to the family. Several Club members 
attended his funeral. 
 
Minutes:  It was moved by Alan Smith and seconded 
by Brian Wilson that the minutes of the monthly 
meeting held in July 2019 be accepted.     Passed. 
 
Business Arising:  
There was no business arising from the minutes. 
 
 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiIhLukkMPcAhXPIIgKHeXWCyEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://saultdowntown.com/2017/06/07/board-meeting-june-13-530pm-2/&psig=AOvVaw0gOEXcOCEmx32Kopr-kYbD&ust=1532912964206925�
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjBqbOhyY3XAhWBOZQKHRx7ALgQjRwIBw&url=https://sites.google.com/a/saintthecla.org/ms-due-s-second-grade-class/my-forms&psig=AOvVaw0dKCf8Qb_M8NH1abIl1Ikv&ust=1509082680476572�
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Coming Events:  
Ron Gibbs has organized for Robbie Graham 
(Wildwood Galleries N.Z.) to visit our Club on 9th 
and 10th October for a demonstration and workshop. 
Members are encouraged participate in this unique 
and wonderful opportunity 
 
Steiner School Fete – 8th September. Several 
members have volunteered to demonstrate wood 
turning at this event. 
 
Peter Hamilton has organized for members of the 
Rotary Clubs of the Central Coast – RSVR local 
muster – to visit the workshop on Friday 23rd August 
to observe members turning etc, in the workshop. 
The workshop will remain open after 12.00pm – as 
necessary. This may lead to new members. 
 
Craft Extravaganza on 16th and 17th November. There 
are currently six confirmed participants. Interested 
members are encouraged to have some of their work 
for sale on the tables provided for Club members. Club members are asked to make themselves 
available to assist during this event. 
 

Correspondence:   
Inwards:  

Inwards:  
 email from Frank Barton – increasing cost of sales venues. 
 email David Farrell – seeking Board approval to purchase  .                        

.                       dust bags. 
 email Joyce Heywood – has offered wood from an English  

.                       Oak tree to the Club. 
 email Sue Wood – inquiry about having a stall at the Craft   

.                       Extravaganza. 
 email Arnold Oostendorp informed the Board that some suppliers offer discounts to 

Club members but need proof of membership.   
 

Outwards: Nil. 
 
Business arising from Correspondence:  

 There was general support for Frank Barton’s recommendations concerning our future 
participation at Shopping Centers for sales. Due to the enormous increase in costs for a site, 
the Club cannot continue to subsidise sales at these Centers and hence these sales will be 
discontinued. A concerted effort will be made to find other and more suitable sales venues. 

 Board approved Dave Farrell’s request to purchase dust bags. 
 Peter Hamilton will contact Joyce Heywood concerning the offer of wood from the oak tree. 

Mark Board and Phil Clements will assist Peter Hamilton with this on 14th August. 
 John Butlin will inform Sue Wood of the procedure for members to sell their items at the 

Craft Extravaganza. 
 The Board will investigate the purchase and issuing of membership cards to members. 
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It was moved by Kerry Robertson and seconded by Peter Kun that the correspondence be accepted.                                                                  
Passed. 

 
Financial Report: Garry Buckman made the financial report for 
September 2018 available to the meeting.  
 
Income $2,087.90.and Expenditure $1,634.12, leaving a Credit Balance of  
$453.78 for the month. 
 
It was moved by Bill Allen and seconded by Ron Gibbs that the financial 
report be accepted.                                                                Passed. 
 

Matters Arising from Financial Report 
 David Farrell to purchase dust bags for dust extractor. 
 Money raised from members use of band-saw at Alan Smith’s place will be used to purchase 

replacement blades and for general maintenance and repairs. 
 
Lucky Door Prize: Won by Peter Hamilton, who received a $10 shop voucher.  
 
New Members:  
No new member’s details this month. 
 
Other Reports: 
Workshop:  

No major issues. However, members who use the workshop must ensure that the correct 
procedures for using equipment, safety, returning tools to their correct place and 
cleaning the equipment and workshop are followed. 
 

Carvers:  
Going well and participants are producing some good work. 
 
Scrollers:  
Request to move the scroll saw to the workshop entrance on Saturday mornings to try and encourage 
more members to learn and enjoy this woodworking craft. This was approved and castors will be 
fitted to make the saw easier to move around.  
 
Toys:   
The Club has a reasonable number of toys already in the 
container. More are needed and members are encouraged 
to produce more toys for the end of the year.  
 
Westfield Tuggerah has been approached to supply 
additional toys at a discount. 
The raffle prizes for the Toy Fund were won by Tanya and 
Tony. 
 
Lolly Bowls:  
Some are coming in but more are needed. Wood blanks 
are available for members who can assist. 
 
Library:  
Good to see that members are borrowing books. 
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When borrowing and returning books, please ensure that the correct procedure is followed. This 
enables books to be tracked and located when members are seeking a particular title. 
Please return library items when you have finished with them. 
 
Merchandise:  
Members are needed to assist with the operation of the Club Merchandise Shop. Please contact Peter 
Hamilton if you are interested and able to assist with this important role. 
There are lots of items for sale in our shop. See Laurie for details. 
 
General Business:  

1. The banner for the Craft Extravaganza is being made and will be available soon. 
2. The Club AGM will be held in October and the September meeting will be an ordinary 

meeting. Special thanks to John Butlin for volunteering to chair the September meeting and to 
Alan Smith for volunteering to record the minutes. 

3. Ron Gibbs was approached by David Hannan for members to assist with the construction of a 
memorial wall for Vietnam veterans. Members have agreed to participate and will source 
suitable timber for this project. 

4. Alan Smith informed members that there is a good collection of timber stored at his place. 
Members who wish to get some for their use are asked to contact Alan. Members are asked to 
donate $5 per piece. Large pieces may be more.   

5. Brian Wilson reminded members who use the 
workshop that most equipment has a red STOP 
button. This should be turned anti-clockwise to 
turn the machine on. DON’T just pull it out!  

6. Phil Clements suggested that a working bee be 
organized to tidy the wood in Alan’s yard and 
to cut pieces to manageable sizes and 
especially blanks for lolly bowls. Alan will let 
Club know a suitable time for this. 

7. John Butlin suggested that the Club should 
look at having regular sales at the Milk Factory 
– perhaps in conjunction with our monthly 
meetings. John Lea will discuss this idea with 
the Milk Factory management to see if it would 
be approved. 

8. Steve Farr suggested that the Club consider some of the programs and strategies used by the 
NSW Woodworkers’ Association to help increase our membership. More guest speakers and 
demonstrators could be investigated. 

9. There was considerable discussion about the time and venue of the monthly meetings. 
Members were divided on this issue – travelling at night was of concern to several members. 
The matter is under consideration and will be discussed further at future meetings. 

10. Deposits for the Club Christmas Luncheon are due. Members are asked to see John Lea, Peter 
Hamilton or Garry Buckman to arrange payment. 

 
Next Meeting:  
General meeting will be on Saturday 7th September 2019 
Board meeting Friday 6th September 2019 
The meeting closed at 2.25pm  
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

“Don’t you just hate it when someone answers their own questions? I sure do!” 
 



The Hobbyturner                              Page 8 
 

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 1st September 2018 at the Old Dairy Co-op. 
 
Meeting opened at 1.04 pm by President Ron Gibbs, who welcomed members to the meeting. 
Minutes taken by Alan Smith 
 
Attendance: 33 members, 1 associate, 13 apologies and 0 visitors. 
 
Minutes: The Secretary read the minutes of the AGM of 2nd September 2017.  
It was moved by Ross Gordon, seconded by Kerry Robertson that the minutes be accepted.  Passed. 
 
President’s Report: Ron Gibbs read his report for the year 2017 / 2018.  
It was moved by John Lea, seconded by Ross Gordon that the report be accepted. Passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  
Treasurer Garry Buckman tabled the Financial Report for 2017/2018. Garry gave some pertinent 
figures for the financial year. The club had an operating loss of $1,681.25 compared with a loss of 
$2,086.64 for the 2016/2017 financial year.   
 
Notice of Motion: 
“All members participating in sales, public demonstrations or teaching must have a current ‘Working 
with Children check’ number registered with the Club”. Moved: Alan Smith Seconded: Ron Gibbs. 
Passed. 
 
Election of Office Bearers: The Chairman declared all 11 positions on the Board vacant and asked 
the acting Returning Officer, Steve Farr, to conduct the elections. He was ably assisted by Allan 
Smith. 
 
The roles of President and Treasurer were filled by Peter Hamilton and Garry Buckman respectively 
as there were no other candidates. 
 
The Returning Officer then asked for the other 11 nominees to come forward. 
Ballot papers were then handed out and instructions were given to “Please select 9 of the following 
nominees”. Voting took place. 
As a result our Board and elected officers for the coming year are: 
The new Board is as follows: 
   President:  Peter Hamilton    

Secretary:  TBA 
Treasurer:  Garry Buckman  
Directors: Mark Board 

Tony Hartmann 
Phil Clements 
Kerry Robertson 
Brian Wilson 
Dom Pirlo 
John Lea 
Dave Farrell 
John Butlin 

 
The Returning Officer congratulated the new Board and wished it well for the coming year.  
The Returning Officer requested permission to destroy the ballot papers. Permission was granted. 
 
As there was no further business the meeting was declared closed at 1.48pm. 
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Annual Membership Fees are now due!!! 
 
If you did not have the option of attending our April monthly meeting you may not have heard that 
the board has decided to leave all fee’s as they were in 2019.  
So I would like to remind you all of the methods you can use to pay your dues. There are two that 
have been in use for the past many years, a third that was introduced last year is the pay by transfer 
and this year we have another new method. 
The first method is, Find me at the workshop and pay me directly by cash or a cheque made out to 
Central Coast Woodturners. I am usually at the workshop on Fridays and the Saturday of the monthly 
meeting... sorry, but some of us still need to earn a living. I will write a receipt for you then and 
there. 
The second, put your cash or cheque into a sealed envelope, print your name clearly on the outside 
and hand it to one of the shop keepers or any board member. I will collect these, write receipt’s and 
put those receipts on the spike outside of the shop for you to collect next time you’re in the 
workshop,  
The third

 

 transfer your dues ($40) directly into our bank account and ask for a copy of the transaction 
to be sent directly to my E-mail account. 
I will write a receipt once I confirm the transaction has been successful and put it on the spike 
outside the shop and per option 2. 
The e-mail and account details you will need for this are:- 

Account name: Central Coast Woodturner Ltd 
BSB    032564 
Account Number 135409 
 
Don’t forget to send copy the receipt to:  
 
Corina.buckman@bigpond.com 
 
AND now the new method for this year
The 

: 
fourth

 

, as most will be aware we have this 
year introduced EFT-POS into the workshop and now you can also pay your dues using this method, 
if you want to do this please see me or one the store guys and pay.  

Make sure you get an EFTPOS receipt for your records and ensure that whoever takes your payment 
writes your name on our copy so I can update my records. 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

I recently spent $6,500 on a young registered Black Angus bull.  
I put him out with the herd but he just ate grass and wouldn't even look at a cow.  
I was beginning to think I had paid more for that bull than he was worth.  
Anyhow, I had the Vet come and have a look at him.  
He said the bull was very healthy, but possibly just a little young, so he gave me some 
pills to feed him once per day.  

The bull started to service the cows within two days, all my cows!  
He even broke through the fence and bred with all of my neighbour’s cows!  
He's like a machine!  
I don't know what was in the pills the Vet gave him ......... but they kind of taste like peppermint. 

Sales Events 2019 
      Enquires – Frank Barton 0429006918 
8th Sept 2019   Steiner School Fete 
14th to 15th Sept 2019  Wyong Orchid Festival 
9th and 10th Oct 2019 Robbie Graham’s visit. 
23rd to 26th Oct 2019  Imperial Centre Gosford 
3rd November 2019  Narara Valley High School 
4th to 10th Nov 2019  Lake Haven Shopping Centre 
16th and 17th Nov 2019  Craft Extravaganza 
5th to 8th Dec 2019  Tuggerah Super Centre 
  
 

mailto:Corina.buckman@bigpond.com�
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    22nd September 1929 – 26th July 2019. 
 

 
Our thoughts, prayers and sympathy go 
to Viv’s family and friends. 
He was an exceptional man and 
everyone who met him was always 
better for the experience. 
He was a loving husband to Rae, father, 
grandfather and friend to the multitudes. 
 
He will be greatly missed! 
________________________________ 
 
A note from Jan: 
Our Newcastle club will be hosting a demo by Jacque Vesery on SATURDAY 28/9/2019 at our 
clubhouse in Newcastle Showground starting 9.am. 
Cost will be $35 per person which includes lunch. 
I will be collecting the money. 
Please circulate this to your club members and let me know numbers as soon as practicable.  
There will also be 2 days of master class at my workshop. On Monday 30th Sept and Tuesday 1st 
Oct. 
Cost $100 per day. More will be gained in 2 days. 
Address 
4 Margaret St, Warners Bay NSW... Regards, Jan Palmowski 

http://9.am/�
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Unfortunately we lost another of our long-time stalwarts 
this month. 
Terry was another very talented wood worker who was 
always keen for a chat and he always a good yarn to spin. 
Our thoughts go out to his family and friends. 
He will be greatly missed. 
_______________________________________________ 
 
The following poem was sent to me by his sister in law, 
Eileen Luton, and is printed with the family’s permission.  
 
THE APRON 
St Peter stood at the pearly gates his feet had started to 
throb,  
Not many had come to bask in the sun, and sit at the feet 
of God. 
But just as he dreamed of an early night, he heard the most 
beautiful song. 
A stranger approached who beckoned him close, 

So he started to sing along.  
Then he ticked off his name on the Paradise List,  
And they drank some mead to make merry,  
The angels above sent flurries of love, while Peter cavorted 
with Terry. 
He remembered to check that Terry was dressed in a suit, 
not a baggy old vest,  
But oh - holy shit- He saw the great tits on the apron slung 
over his chest. 
Remove it at once, remove it I say, or the angels will 
shudder and sigh,  
But Terry replied, “It's true that I've died, but I wear this for 
Betty, and Ted and for Bri. 
In their sorrow below they'll know, and I know, that really I 
loved them to bits. 
When they look up to the sky I know they won't cry… 
They'll laugh at the pinny with tits.”  
_________________________________________ 

 
From our friends at the Tauranga Woodcrafters Guild 
NZ: 
 
They say good judgment comes from experience but I 
have found my experience comes from bad judgment. 
 
“I cut it twice - and it was still too short.” 
 
This is why every woodworker needs a fire place! 
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Hi Folks, 
As you are probably aware, we are hosting the Central Coast Craft Extravaganza in the grounds of the 
Wyong Milk Factory on 16th and 17th of November. We will be demonstrating and selling all our crafts at 
this event (all commission from the sales will go to the Central Coast Outreach Centre... one of our 
favoured charities). Commission for the event, as we don’t have to pay additional rent, will be 10% of all 
items sold.   
During normal sales it is expected that those that are selling items will be there to assist at the tables, for 
this event we are only asking that they be available for some time over the weekend, so the more we have 
selling the less time you will be expected to attend. 
We expect to fill the tea room, cavers/scroll saw room and a number of marquees up towards the coffee 
shop with items to sell and it will not be one table per person or craft, we will mix all and any item that 
our members wish to put out for sale for the weekend, what gets sold will be backfilled with something 
else. 
We do not care if you have 2 or 222 items that you want to put into the sale your product will be 
welcome. Note that as we still want to keep the level high, as the event is as much for talking about our 
craft and selling the items, we have 4 people selected that will judge if the item is of a standard to be put 
on the table. Saying all this I would expect any of our members to submit below standard items anyway. 
THIS MESSAGE IS BEING SENT TO THOSE NEWER MEMBERS IN PARTICULAR THAT MAY 
HAVE JUST A FEW ITEMS THAT THAT WANT TO TRY AT A MARKET, NOT JUST TO THOSE 
THAT USUALLY SELL. 
Ok so what we need from you right now is to know who would be interested in attending as either a seller 
or a demonstrator or just to help out with answering question or directing people around the area for some 
time over the weekend, any of you that are interested please let me, John Butlin or Dom Pirlo know at 
your earliest, I would like to get a meeting up during September to discuss and formalise the event from 
our side. 
 

In Craft... Garry Buckman 
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________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Robbie is coming for another visit... don’t miss this one. 
We’ve been lucky enough to host Robbie before and we are very happy and proud that he is visiting 
us again. 
He is an outstanding artisan and he is equally talented making both wooden and metal masterpieces. 
His lovely wife, Sue, is also an amazing artist. 
They live in the small village of Waitahanui, situated on the eastern side of Lake Taupo in 
NZ. 
“My original award-winning woodturned art pieces are distinctive in style, showing particular 
attention to the finish. Pieces are enhanced with subtle touches of acrylic paint and patinas, giving an 
attractive textured appearance to his woodturning. My woodturning style ranges from elegant hollow 
vessels, finely turned ornaments and unusual multi-axis works.”... Robbie Graham. 

 
Wednesday 9th October will be 
a Demonstration Day costing 
just $30 which includes lunch. 
Thursday 10th October is a 
hands-on tuition day for up to 10 
people who will be working with 
Robbie.  
 
Contact Ron Gibbs for 
bookings: rngibbs@gmail.com 
or call: 0243 882675 
 
Also check out Robbie’s website 
at: 
www.wildwoodgallery.co.nz 
   

mailto:rngibbs@gmail.com�
http://www.wildwoodgallery.co.nz/�
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**Note: The Club’s Workshop is located in the Old Dairy Co-op premises at 141 Alison Rd, Alison  
(about two kilometres west of Wyong). 

The ‘SHOP” is open from 8am – 12noon Mon, Fri and Sat for those wishing to replenish 
supplies. 

All of the above times are subject to change on long weekends and holidays. 
Check with organizers for details. 

 
EDITOR’S NOTE: 
Hi Folks, 

Just when I thought that winter was done and dusted it’s grabbed me by the coat tails and 
given me a good dose of “Man flu” to remember it by. 

Unfortunately though, it caught up with Lynda as well... so we’re both laid low but doing 
OK. 

The HT is almost finished and I’m running out of puff, so here are a couple of my all time favourite cartoons 
to put this edition to bed.  

 

Take care and stay safe guys... Alan.   
____________________________ 
 
Come Visit My Shed: 
These members have volunteered their services but please do them the courtesy of phoning up first to arrange 
a mutually beneficial time to meet. 
Laurie Luthje 4390 3105 Eric Charles 4390 8460 Ron Gibbs 4388 2675 
Kerry Robertson 4334 1565 Bill Allen 4328 3331 Barry Peick 4372 2069 
Eric Lysaght 4339 3445 Bob Bamforth 4340 5262 Alan Smith 4392 1864 
 

What’s on When Contact 

Monthly Meeting First Saturday each month. Old Dairy Co-op Wyong. Skeeta 

Woodturning Mondays 8 – 4; Fridays 8 – 12 and Saturdays 8 - 12. Skeeta, Ron Gibbs 

Scrolling Every Saturday of the month 8 – 12. Clarry Rogers, Ron Dunn 

Carving Mondays 8 – 4. Kevin West, Bev Clark  

Pyrography Not available at present.   

Alan Smith (Smithy)   229 Hakone Rd, Woongarrah. 2259. 
Ph: 0243 921 864, Mobile: 0414 186 963, 

E-mail: smifff@bigpond.net.au 

mailto:smifff@bigpond.net.au�
http://www.whyatt.com.au/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=45&Itemid=59�
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